
Dems  New  America:  Guilty
Until  You  Prove  Your
Innocence
Stop the Sexual Profiling

I travel a lot.  More than I would like to.  I am sitting in
the airport typing this. I usually enjoy myself when I get to
my destination but the constant suspicion I am under while
traveling to and from makes me uncomfortable.

Angry, actually.  That would be a better description of what I
feel.  How did we reach the point in America where we are
considered guilty until proven innocent?

That phrase…guilty until proven innocent… has been getting a
lot of attention lately with the reputation-mugging of Judge
Kavanaugh.   But  we  shouldn’t  be  surprised  because  the
presumption of guilt is evident every time I try to board an
airplane.  In the eyes of the TSA we are all considered
guilty.  We have to prove our innocence before we can set foot
in the plane.

Security…that is what they tell us.  We have to sacrifice our
freedom in order to be safe.  But why don’t I feel any safer
after I remove my shoes and give them the opportunity to
explore any body cavity they choose in order to prove my
innocence?

It is all about conditioning.  Racial profiling is bad, they
say, so in order to catch the real crooks we must all be
considered guilty.  It is the new way of doing justice in the
good old U S of A.

But even more insidious than the TSA is the blatant sexual
profiling of men…especially white Christian men.  Can you
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believe that we even put up with this bunk?

Do me a favor and let me know if you can list one group of
Americans that is more profiled than men?  If you were to take
your cues from the Senate hearings, and make no mistake they
are programming you to think a specific way, ALL men are
sexual predators.  ALL women are honest and would never lie. 
All women are victims.  All men are guilty until they prove
their innocence.

White privilege and white guilt are now weapon-ized and used
every  day  in  the  moral  cesspool  that  we  find  ourselves
navigating  through.   ALL  Christians  are  bigots.   ALL
Christians are full of hate.  ALL Christians are racist.  All
Christian  men  take  advantage  of  women.   That  is  what
patriarchy is all about.  Guilty until proven innocent.  Men
are pigs.  Ask the women who sleep with women.

Let there be no doubt about it, it is Christianity that the
God-haters are hell bent on destroying.

Have you noticed that in the Kavanaugh hearings NO ONE is
questioning the integrity of the accuser?  Why, she is a woman
and we all know that poor, helpless women don’t lie.  Everyone
is falling over backwards speaking about her “bravery” and how
“believable” she is.  It makes me gag.

I think she is lying.  Am I allowed to say that?  Is a white
male permitted to have an opinion in America anymore?  Is it
bigotry and sexual harassment simply to question what some
appearing-out-of-nowhere babe has to say?  Believing her just
because she is a woman is a most insidious form of bigotry. 
Does  anatomy  now  determine  veracity?   Is  a  woman  to  be
believed simply because she has a vagina?

Sorry dudes and dudettes, but I ain’t buying it.

The real war in America is the war on men.



I don’t trust Diane Feinstein, Nancy Pelosi, Hillary Clinton,
Kamala  Harris,  Susan  Collins,  Maxine  Waters,  Joy  Behar,
Whoopi, and Potifar’s wife.   I think they are conniving,
sexist, and power hungry. Everyone lies about sex…remember
Bill Clinton’s defenders?

Any woman who would support the killing of an unborn baby
cannot be trusted.  Abortion reveals a great character flaw. 
Lying about sex would be nothing compared to lying to kill an
unborn child.

The freakin men better stand up and start fighting.  Women run
the home, they run the schools, the run the church, and they
run  the  government.   But  most  importantly,  they  run  the
bedroom.  Rare is the woman who has made it to the top who has
not used her sexuality to her advantage.

There.  I said it.  I’m tired of the double standard.  Evil
women sexualize their power.  Weak men are putting up with
it.  If you think that women don’t use sex as a weapon you are
a fool.  What is that saying…hell hath no fury like a woman
scorned?   A woman would never lie to protect her right to
abortion, now would she?

And yes I am married.  Thirty nine years next month.  My wife
loves me and I love her.  She agrees with my assessment.  Our
marriage bed is undefiled.  How many elected officials can
claim that?

Sexual profiling is making men fearful and weak.  Grow a pair,
Pal.  Stand up and push back.

But we all know that women don’t lie…right?  Sorry, but lying
has no gender.  Trump is the only politician with balls.  He
scares the men as much as the women.

Be sure to vote in November.  A vote for Trump’s team is a
vote for manhood. You are a male by birth but you are a man by
choice.  It’s time to man up fellas.
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